WISCASSET PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES, MARCH 8, 2010

Present:
Al Cohen, Tony Gatti, Steve House, Jackie Lowell, Lester Morse, Karl Olson, 


Debra Pooler, and Ray Soule

Absent:

Peter McRae

1.  Call meeting to order

Chairman House called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

2.  Consideration of February 22, 2010 minutes

Al Cohen moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Vote 8-0-0.

3.  William King, III - King Cove Property Management, Site Plan Review for outdoor recreation course, 698 Bath Road, Map U-17, Lot 2

William King described the outdoor challenge course planned for the former site of Curves.  It will consist of 35- to -60-foot poles with confidence-building obstacles strung between them.  Participants will be in secured harnesses.  The facility will employ eight to 16 employees and will be open for 140 days beginning in May depending on weather.  No major change is anticipated for the real estate.  The existing building will be used.

Lester Morse reported on the site walk and the DEP issues discussed, specifically the setback from the water.  The DEP has deemed that the anchors and guy wires will not pose any impact on the wetland.  Access to the structure will be controlled with fencing.  Also discussed on the site walk was the use of the building, which is currently occupied by two residential tenants on the second floor.  

Town Planner Jeffrey Hinderliter asked the board to determine if the application was complete so that a public hearing could be scheduled.  The applicants intend to connect to town water and sewer and have spoken to both departments, as well as consulting with other applicable town departments.  The applicant will require its employees to have first aid training as suggested by the ambulance department.  Karl Olson asked that the contact list be initialed by those contacted or that letters from the departments be submitted.  

The applicant has contacted MDOT and no traffic movement permit is necessary.  The number of parking spaces was determined by using the guidelines for a recreational facility or gymnasium, which require one parking space per three participants.  No more than 40 participants will be on the course at one time, which would require 13 spaces; however 27 spaces will be created.

Karl Olson asked that a new plan signed by a land surveyor show the true north arrow, subdivision lots, bearings and distances, and indicate the leased property (lot 2B and part of lot 2).

Soil conditions will be obtained from the Knox and Lincoln County Soil Survey.  Aquifer information in the town office is sufficient.  Written description of security fencing is adequate.  Sewer and water lines will be shown on the plan where they will be located when completed.  Six-foot square planters will be used on the perimeter of the site and are shown on the plan.  Parking shown is adequate.  Written documentation of erosion control and stormwater management is adequate; it does not have to be shown on the plan.  

Notices of a March 22 public hearing have been mailed out in anticipation of the board finding the application complete; however, if a revised plan is not received by that date, a public meeting will be held and the official public hearing will be rescheduled.  Debra Pooler moved to find the application complete with the exception of a plan (with requirements described above), soil and aquifer information, and an initialed contact sheet; and to hold a public hearing on March 22, 2010.  Vote 8-0-0.

4.  Other Business

5.  Adjourn

Al Cohen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:44 p.m.  Vote 8-0-0.  
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